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	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Wayne Campbell, Academic Registrar (WLC), Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management, (ARN) Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF), Paul Johnston, SU Membership Services Manager (PJ), Yousuf Joondan, SU VP Education, (YJ), Abu Sayeed, VP Sports & Societies (AS), Arnold Ma, SU VP Services & Communications (AM), Zak Suffee, SU VP Welfare & Community (ZS), Joanne Adkins (JA)    

	Apologies
	Zoe Kent (Administrator – PA to CEO), Dominic Kavakeb, SU President (DKK), Vivien Insull (Director of Residential Services), Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB)

	Secretary
	


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	
	81/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 The minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true and accurate record
	82/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	 3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	48/2009 – Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre - TR had a conversation with Rev’d Yap, who will also be meeting with WLC to further discuss the relationship between the MFCC, University and Students’ Union. 

52/2009 - The Re-use/Recycle documents had been passed to AB and were to be actioned.

37/2009 - The reading room was being used.

57/2009 - The Student Centre Consultation had taken place. Concerns were raised as there was a lack of strong opinion from students regarding the Student Centre. ARN stated that a case for the Student Centre would go to Council in December 2009. A steering group, to which the Students’ Union would be invited, would meet and the bulk of the work to develop the brief would take place in early summer. YJ to submit a report to ARN on student reaction to the Student Centre by the end of the Summer Term.
44/2009 - DB took the lead on issues with litter on campus, many of the issues were centered around accommodation. An article on the Rabbit was suggested to raise student awareness of the issues and encourage students to clean up after themselves. It was felt that the issue may worsen during the summer, with an increase in litter being left around the squares and lake.

66/2009 - A response was still awaited from Accommodation. There were plans for 748 more rooms on ’The Meadows’ and in other developments.

74/2009 - This action was in hand. Extra finance to cover departments for the time lost to cover Proctors would be considered. 

PCSO
Feedback from the Students’ Union stated that having a PCSO on campus may exacerbate issues or make students feel uncomfortable. ARN stated that he had spoken to Greg Dumbrell, the PCSO would not be a roaming presence but would provide a link between the University and local police, attending meetings and keeping both parties up-to-date. Concerns were raised following the unannounced presence of a police officer on campus recently who undertook random searches on students in Students’ Union venues.

It was hoped that having a PCSO on campus would improve relationships with the police and enhance the sense of community on campus. 

WLC suggested that the initiative be trialled for a year. This is common on other University campuses and it was suggested that the Students’ Union consult with other Students’ Unions to look at the effect of PCSO presences on other campuses. Agreed to hold a focus group, contact other Student Unions nationally and bring a report to a future USUCON meeting.
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92/2009
	YJ

VI/DB
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	4)
	Feedback from meetings
	
	

	
	
	
	

	a)
	Welfare Forum (no minutes)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The Welfare Forum took place and was useful as it allowed smaller groups on campus to discuss and work on welfare issues. 

There had been a series of health initiatives on campus this term, including free dental checks, MMR vaccinations and the ACLT. 218 bone marrow donors were recently recruited following the visit from the ACLT and involvement from student Grace Temilade, who had organised a coach trip to London for students who wished to become bone marrow donors. 
	93/2009
94/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	b)
	Sports Advisory Group (13.02.09)
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of this meeting were tabled and circulated


	95/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	c)
	Multi Faith Chaplaincy 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	There was no feedback from this meeting as no meetings had taken place. 


	96/2009
	

	
	
	
	

	5)
	Students’ Union Constitution
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Changes had taken place regarding the members of trustee boards; they would now include Students’ Union sabbatical officers, representatives from Southend and Loughton, 4 students and 3 external trustees. 

It was also decided that meetings which take place on Colchester campus without the involvement of Southend and Loughton can only discuss and make decisions on issues which relate solely to Colchester campus. 

A Union Conference was also planned, with involvement from Southend and Loughton, to look at policies and campus activities. Social events would also be incorporated.  PJ would provide WLC with final version for University Council on 11 May 2009.

	97/2009
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	PJ



	
	
	
	

	6)
	No Waste Graduation Storage 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	DB had been looking into space to store items donated to the No Waste Graduation scheme. Collections for items would be starting in mid-May. It was stated that a space off a Square would be ideal. DB to look into storage space in time for the mid-May collection.


	100/2009

	DB

	
	
	
	

	7)
	Latin American Studies 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The future of the Latin American Studies programmes was being questioned. Concerns were raised as there was no Students’ Union or student input on the working group to discuss the future of this activity (‘Area’).  AHR agreed to raise with faculty PVC. 
	101/2009
	AHR

	
	
	
	

	8)
	Palestinian Funding 
	
	

	
	 
	
	

	
	The Students’ Union stated that the University offered to assist with facilitating a fundraising day to aid Palestinian students. The Students’ Union were to draw up a proposal for the fundraising day and the University were to assist in facilitating.
	102/2009

	

	
	
	
	

	9)
	AOB
	
	

	
	 
	
	

	
	ZS stated that a motion had been passed to campaign for work to be done on Clingoe Hill by Colchester Borough Council, including lighting and clearer signage. Concerns were raised as the council had started to dig up the path alongside the road. ARN stated that this was to change the access to the University via the cycle paths. A new junction was planned on Clingoe Hill. Jo Leyland could be contacted to ascertain more information on discussions regarding Clingoe Hill.
It was noted that a tree planting memorial had been held for Markus Ng a recent graduate who died in February. Further suggestions about memorial events could put forward to the Government department; Human Rights Centre or DARO.
A meeting of students was planned to take place on campus on the day of the meeting to discuss the points-based immigration system. The group of students, consisting mainly of Sociology post-graduates, felt that the differing treatment of EU and non-EU students was unfair and was unhappy about the University being able to report on students who had breached visa conditions. WLC would attend the meeting. It was stated that the system was a Government policy and compliance was mandatory. If the University failed to comply they would be prevented from recruiting further international students.  Concerns were also raised regarding attendance monitoring, however it was felt that this could be looked at from a welfare perspective and therefore benefit students.

The Timetabling Review Group had met and reported to the USG. This report was now out for consultation with the Unions and the Students’ Union. Suggestions in the report included changing the starting time of teaching to 8:30am.
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